

Ysgol Bae Baglan

Headteacher Mr R. Rees Senior Leadership Team Mr G. Williams, Mr S. Davies, Miss N. Williams Mrs K. Palmer, Mr A. Marchant, Mrs S. Rogers, Ms C. Prescott, Mrs K. Willment

> Seaway Parade, Port Talbot, SA12 7BL Tel: 01639 508540

> > 7th June 2022

Year 11 End of Year Celebration Evening 2022 and Leavers Assembly

Dear Year 11 Pupils, Parents/Carers.

A **leavers assembly** has been organised for **Thursday the 23^{rd of} June** for our Year 11 leavers, to celebrate the end of their school years and an opportunity to say goodbye and good luck to all of our learners. Pupils are able to wear their leavers hoodies if they have chosen to purchase these. Pupils are requested to arrive in their registration classes for 8:30 to have an opportunity to say their farewells to their form tutor and classmates. Pupils will then go to the main hall for 9am for the assembly and some refreshments and photographs and will leave school after this at 10:30. Pupils are requested to say their goodbyes to their teachers before this day, as they are not able to do so after the assembly. Any pupils who usually have taxi transport to school can be collected by parents at this time or can remain in school at the library, until their normal transport home.

The **End of Year Celebration Evening** will be held at the Glynclydach Hotel on **Wednesday the 29th of June**. Pupils who have purchased their tickets are invited to attend the front of the school at 5:15pm along with parents and carers to meet and have photographs. All pupils will then travel by coach to the venue, which will leave the front of the school at 6pm. As usual, we thank parents and carers in advance for not attending the actual venue. There will be a photographer present at the Glynclydach and pupils can link directly with them on the evening to have photographs taken individually or as groups etc and each photograph costs **£10** and is **pay on the night with cash or cheque only**.

Pupils will be brought back to school by coach to arrive at the rear car park of the school for collection by approximately 11pm. We are all really looking forward to a lovely evening that everyone can enjoy. We remind everyone that alcohol is not permitted to be taken or consumed at the venue. If this should be the case, then you will be requested to collect your child.

We wish our Year 11 pupils all the very best and hope they have bright, happy, and successful futures from everyone at Ysgol Bae Baglan.

Regards,

Mrs S Rogers

Assistant Headteacher – Upper School